
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON HUMAN DEVELOPMENT

March 29, 1993    Hearing Room E 8:30 a.m.   Tapes 110 - 111

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Mary Alice Ford, Chair Rep. Marilyn Dell Rep.
Bill Fisher Rep. Dennis Luke Rep. John Meek Rep. Frank Shields

MEMBER EXCUSED:   Rep. Beverly Stein, Vice-Chair

STAFF PRESENT:          Melanie Zermer, Committee Administrator Barbara
Porter, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:  HB 2884  -  property  tax  for   low  income 
housing  - work session HB 3206 - public assistance - public hearing HB
3472 - generic drug - public hearing SB    401   -    public   health   
administrator   -    public hearing & work session
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These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
of the proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate
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TAPE 110, SIDE A

CHAIR FORD:  Calls the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.

HB 2884 - Work Session

020    MELANIE ZERMER, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  reviews the bill

MOTION: Rep Meek moves  HB 2884, as amended,  to the Revenue Committee

with a do pass recommendation

A letter will be  drafted to the Revenue  Committee from the committee

encouraging passage

VOTE: In a roll call vote, the motion passes, with all members present

voting AYE.  Rep Stein is excused

Informational Meeting

058    MELANIE ZERMER:  overview of Reinventing Welfare Work Group
submitted for  the  record, federal  Welfare  Reform  report summaries



(EXHIBIT A) -Family Support Act -JOBS program

135    SANDIE HOBACK, ADULT & FAMILY SERVICES:  describes JOBS program

144    ZERMER:  describes Reinventing Welfare Group -AFS Reinventing
Welfare Program: -two year welfare replacement program (EXHIBIT B)

171    HOBACK:  two-year welfare replacement program -refers to flow
chart (exhibit B)

292    ZERMER:  Reviews second Work Group meeting notes from 3-22
meeting (EXHIBIT C)

TAPE 111, SIDE A

024    JIM NEELY, ADULT & FAMILY SERVICES:  Explains benefit dollars
-federal matching

70    HOBACK:  intent of Welfare Reinvention

discussion of health plan coverage

212    ZERMER:  continues to review HB 2841 330    notes from 3-10
meeting (EXHIBIT D)

SB 401-A - Public Hearing

357    ROSE OTTE:  Senator Timms asks the committee to consider SB 401-A

387  LLOYD  ATHEARN, HEALTH  DIVISION: submits  written testimony  from
Carol Allen in support of SB 401-A  (EXHIBIT E)

SB 401-A - Work Session

435   MOTION:  Rep  Luke  moves  SB  401-A  to  the  floor  with  a  do
pass recommendation

VOTE: In a roll call vote, all  members present vote AYE. Rep Stein is

excused.

Rep Luke will carry the bill

TAPE 110 SIDE B

HB 3206 - Public Hearing

023    KATY KING:  Testifies in behalf of Rep Gordly in support of HB
3206 -submits written testimony (EXHIBIT F) -submitted for the record,
amendment to HB 3206 (EXHIBIT G)

052   CHUCK  SHEKETOFF,  OREGON  HUMAN   RIGHTS  COALITION:  submits
written testimony in support of HB 3206 (EXHIBIT H) -recommends
amendment that will allow lump sum income to be placed in a savings
account -discussion of limiting amount -notification rule -2nd amendment
is consistent with amendment from Rep Gordly

123    SANDY HOBACK, AFS:  answers questions from the members



SHEKETOFF:  continues discussion of setting aside lump sum income

238    HOBACK:  the division supports the concept of the bill

HB 3472 - Public Hearing

260   CHUCK  GRESS,   OREGON  STATE  PHARMACISTS   ASSOCIATION:  Submits
and summarizes written testimony in support of HB 3472 (EXHIBIT I)

315    MARILYN   RADER,    PRESIDENT,   OSPA:    Describes   differences
in administration of different compositions of drugs

410  JIM  GARDNER,  PHARMACEUTICAL  MANUFACTURES  ASSOCIATION:  supports
the bill -offers amendment to clarify line 16

TAPE 111, SIDE B

GARDNER:  continues testimony

GRESS:  agrees with amendment from PMA.

CHAIR FORD:  Adjourns the meeting at 10:00 a.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Barbara Porter                  Melanie Zermer Clerk                    
      Administrator
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